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Healthy People. Healthy Communities
February 2, 2021

Brenntag Southeast, Inc.
Attn: Mr. Shawn Wiram
3111 North Post Road
Indianapolis, IN 46226

Re: Results of 72-Hour AFVR (Area #2) dated 22 December 2020

Brenntag Southeast, Charleston, South Carolina
Consent Agreement 00-252-W

SCDHEC Site ID 50975

Charleston County

Dear Mr. Wiram:

The South Carolina Department of Health and Environmental Control (the Department) has
reviewed the Results of the 72-Hour AFVR that was conducted in September 2020. The following
comments are provided based on this review.

1. The absence of measurable negative pressure within monitoring wells MW-9 and MW-14
suggest that the radius of influence for the AFVR is limited.

2. The recovery of 15.3 gallons of VOC mass is significant, and indicates that while the radius of
influence is limited, the technology is effective within those limits. Contaminant trends
suggest that ongoing AFVR events will continue to remove significant mass.

3. AFVR should be continued pending selection of a final remedy for Area #2.

If you would like to discuss this project, please contact me by phone at (803) 898-0733, or by email at
hornostr@dhec.sc.gov

Sincerely,

D Oy

Tim Hornosky, P.G.
State Voluntary Cleanup Program
Bureau of Land and Waste Management

cc: Lucas Berresford, BLWM
Wendy Boswell, Low Country EA (Charleston/McMillan Office)
Chad Wilson, Brenntag Southeast, Inc. (electronic copy)
Ed Hirshenson, Arcadis, (electronic copy) 65
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